June 7, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Gibson Township was called to order at 7:00 PM.  Present were Richard Marcho, Harold Shay and Lloyd Burdick.
After review of the minutes Harold made a motion with Rick seconding and Lloyd in favor, they were approved as written.

Harold gave his report as Road Master.   They are finishing grading and putting calcium down.  They will be changing pipes and doing general maintenance on the roads.

Harold gave his report on COG.  They finally have a spot with PSATS to send a sewer inspector to school.  Things are getting busy.

William Shay stated that he had no report from the Park Committee because they haven’t met.  They should be meeting on the week of the 21st.

Cindy had correspondence from the Assessment Office with some changes.

Harold made a motion to put the Dirt and Gravel Road project out for Bid again.  Lloyd seconded with Rick in favor.   Janet Watson wanted to know if the bid specs were changed because Bob Salansky helped write the grant.  It was stated that Bob can put a bid in.

Rick reported that the heaters have been installed in the 2 offices and meeting room.  The AC has been fixed.

Discussion was held for Tar and Chip of Great Bend Tpke and Franks Rd.  Repair what’s there and finish Franks Rd to the township line.   Harold made a motion with Rick seconding and Lloyd in favor to put an ad in the paper for bid opening to be held on July 5th.

Rick reported that the supervisors met with DGK Insurance to go over the policy for the new year.  It was decided to change two items.   Cindy’s bond will be raised to $1 million.  Rick made a motion with Lloyd seconding and Harold in favor.  The other item was for cyber security.  That would be raised to $2 million.  Harold made the motion with Lloyd seconding and Rick in favor.
Bridget Watson questioned the raise in Cyber Security
Janet Watson asked if we had checked into other insurance companies.

Rick reported that we are working with Mr. & Mrs. Tator on the new driveway into the park.
We will get a Right of Way for a 2-lane road.  Rick made a motion to sign the agreement when it is available with Harold seconding and Lloyd in favor.
Toni wanted to know about replacing their septic system.   Also, she wanted to know if we had gotten a permit for the driveway.  Harold stated that we had a permit from PennDOT.  We have applied for a Grant with would include the driveway.  Gina Yarrish wanted to know if we applied for a grant for the Septic.   She also stated that there is still money available in the Hospitality Field.   Toni requested a copy of the ordinance for the park committee and wanted to know if it had been corrected.

The meeting was opened for public comment.
Toni asked if anything had been done about Angie’s Place and the change from Bar and Deli to apartments.  She was told that Angie was called and she is working on the paperwork.  She hasn’t gotten back yet.   Angie applied to COG for Sewage.  Nothing back yet.   Toni wanted to know why she is able to rent before she complies.   Toni would like an answer by the next meeting.

William Shay discussed the County wide conservation program including best management practices.   He asked that one of the supervisors attend the next meeting with him.

Richard Robinson again stated that for the good of the Township, Rick should resign.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:28 PM

Cindy Bartkus, Secretary



